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NEWS RELEASE | FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE | March 19, 2025 

Cass County Serious Injury Crash 

What: Serious Injury 

Where: I94 MM 334, 2 miles east of Casselton   

When: March 18, 2025, 4:00 PM CST 

Road Conditions: Good 

Weather Conditions: Cloudy 

Crash Involvement: Vehicle 

Type of Crash: Rollover 

Agencies Involved: North Dakota Highway Patrol, Cass County Sherriff’s Department, 

Casselton Ambulance 

Vehicle No. 1: 2005 Acura MDX 
Driver No. 1: Sixy-two-year-old female, West Fargo, North Dakota 
Restraints: Seatbelt/Airbag 
Charges: Under Investigation 

NARRATIVE: 
On March 18, 2025 at 4:00 PM CT, an Acura was westbound in the left lane of I94 at mile 
marker 334 and entered the median where it over-corrected. It then re-entered the roadway 
and rolled across both westbound lanes before entering the north ditch and coming to final 
rest.  The driver was transported to Sanford Hospital in Fargo by Casselton Ambulance with 
suspected serious injury. 

The crash remains under investigation by the North Dakota Highway Patrol.   
_________________________________________________________________________________ 

Contact Information: Lieutenant Jenna Clawson Huibregtse; ndhpsafetyedu@nd.gov; 
701-328-2447 
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